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Mister President and Members of Council,
A highlight of the recent Senior Chemists Committee (SCC) activities has been the overwhelming success of our recently-initiated mini grant program.  In order to encourage and support the organization of senior groups at the Local Section level, we publicized the availability of $300 mini grants to sections seeking to establish such activity.  We received 25 applications and to date have approved 22. We will report the outcomes of these efforts at future Council meetings. 
The success of the newsletter we publish has been very gratifying.  Of all the newsletters published by the American Chemical Society, the SCC Newsletter now has the highest open rate and a very broad demographic.  As a result, we have had a large number of responses from it.  A common theme among these responses is a desire on the part of many for help from the ACS with respect to a variety of needs: economic help with part time jobs, consultancies, project contracts, and so forth. Other needs are ways to connect at the local community level, a willingness to help with schools, and other supports. We need to better organize the resources of ACS in order to respond to these needs.
The SCC was a co-organizer with the International Activities Committee and the Division of Professional Relations of a very successful, day-long symposium on Monday entitled “Innovation in International Collaboration”.
As a result of these initiatives, we have reconstituted a Strategic Planning subcommittee to address how we can best go forward and respond to the needs that have been articulated.
Mister President, this concludes my report.
George Heinze, Chair 2014


